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Pastor Pete’s Pen

I Love Christmas! You probably do, too.
The childhood memories of Christmas celebrations, family traditions and decorating our tree with popcorn, tinsel and a couple of strings of lights with huge bulbs that would get very hot if left on for a long period of time. We had a bucket of water, right by the tree, just in case.
Selecting our tree was always “fun”. With $5.00 to spend, our choice was limited which made our search intense. It always seemed that no tree matched our expectations until another family came and began to look for trees, spotted the one we had determined not suitable, but now seemed just perfect for our home. 
But the greatest hurdle was getting the tree ready for decoration - finding the stand, getting it into the stand and then upright. I learned early on that getting the tree straight with the branches that initially came with the tree still intact was a huge accomplishment. (Fortunately, now, our son and son-in-law install our tree. They make it look so easy, and then the rest of us join the joyful celebration of decoration.)
Over the weekend I took Vi on one of my “cheap dates”, and we viewed the lights on the house on 112th Street between A and O streets. What a display with its own radio station! I also like the beautiful lights on the property on the corner of                Old Cheney and 98th Street. Christmas lights and decorations, from wild and crazy to a more sedate setting, make the bold statement that this is a   unique time of year. I choose to think that these displays are reminding everyone of the spectacular story told in John 1:1 – 14.
There are three words that come to my mind in thinking of Christmas – Unbelievable,                             Unthinkable and Impossible.
Unbelievable – That the Triune God would love us so much that He would send His only Son and then, by His grace, give us the faith to believe in the unbelievable. (John 3:16 and Ephesians 2:8 & 9)
Unthinkable – That God’s Son, Jesus Christ,       would give his life as atonement for our sins.                That by His righteous life, death, resurrection                  and ascension He accomplished the unthinkable                  for us, the unrighteous. (Romans 5:6 – 8)
Impossible – That God’s mission of redemption would begin with an announcement to a young virgin, be confirmed by an angelic message to her betrothed, and further be confirmed by her cousin and her unborn baby. The first birth announcement was delivered by an angelic host to shepherds – people who had no public standing and personified the lowest of the low. But a year or so later the announcement included royalty from a far country who worshipped the Christ child as the shepherds had done. All the while, Mary kept and pondered these happenings in her heart. (The Christmas          Story from Matthew and Luke)
I hope that this Christmas, while I enjoy all the traditions and decorations of Christmas, I will fall in love, all over again, head over heels, with the Christ child who is my Savior. My prayer is that you will join me and through our awe and adoration for Him our lives will be transformed so that we will grow in grace and knowledge of Jesus Christ. 
Merry Christmas!
A Heritage of Helping
[image: ]December is the most wonderful time of the year (or so the song claims!). However, it is by far the busiest time of the year! Between the school programs, special events, decorating the house inside and out, baking everyone’s favorite cookies and shopping, there is little time left to enjoy the true reason we celebrate.  
I recently found this “Bucket List” and hope it helps keep things in perspective. 

Immanuel Spotlight: Barry & Linda Siedell
If you haven’t already met Barry and Linda Siedell, make it a point to do so soon! What an interesting and fun couple! Both are Lincoln natives who met in high school (Go LHS Links!) through the Youth for Christ Club after both coming to know Christ at a young age.
Barry is a graduate of UNL School of Journalism and did further coursework at Saint Paul Bible College in the areas of history and Bible. Barry’s career has centered around marketing, advertising and communications and has worked for Back to the Bible and Ayres & Ayres Advertising Agency. Since retirement, Barry does freelance editorial work for a bi-monthly trade publication.
Linda has strong ties to the Germans from Russia as her great-grandfather was from the village of Odessa and founded Ebenezer Congregational Church at 8th & C streets. Her grandfather, Rev. Ferdinand Sattler, also a minister who served at Ebenezer, spoke at Immanuel Church’s 60th Anniversary!
[image: ]Linda has always had a caring heart. One of her first jobs was at Lincoln Orthopedic Hospital at 10th & South streets. Having had polio at age 5, Linda could relate to the patients. However, with three young children, she took a bold step and opened an in-home daycare that she proceeded to run for over 40 years. Upon “retirement” she moved to adult daycare for four years before finishing up her caregiving career working for Home Instead for seven years.
Barry and Linda’s children include Dan who holds a doctorate in Art History and is a Presidential Scholar in Residence at Kings College (NYC), Tim who is a gifted comedy writer in Los Angeles and Angie who is an administrative assistant at CHI-Saint Elizabeth Regional Medical Center. All this plus five terrific grandchildren!
Hymn:	Lift High the Cross (Barry) / And Can It Be that I Should Gain (Linda)
Favorite Verses: Titus 3:4 and I Timothy 1:15-16 (Barry) / I Thessalonians 5:16-18 (Linda)
Address: 2500 Rathbone Road. (68502)
Phone: 402-488-5895
Email: LKSBCS@windstream.net
Birthday: February 17 (Barry) and June 28 (Linda)
Anniversary:  September 7, 1963

Guiding Light Ladies
Guiding Light Ladies had a great meeting with speaker Kerry Miller Loos.   We collected lots of items for the Homeless Veterans here in Lincoln and learned a lot about the programs the VA offers here in Lincoln for our vets.
Our next meeting will be our annual Christmas Party on Dec 5 at 6:00.
Susan
Heritage Club
Heritage Club will not be meeting in December, but will resume Movie night in January.  
 Christmas Services:
Candle Light Service December 17th 6:00pm
Christmas Eve Day Service 10:30am
Christmas Eve Night Service 6:00pm
Practice for the Christmas Eve Program is already underway.  The Sunday School is holding practices every Sunday morning at 8:30am-10:00am.  If you would like for your child to be in the program, please contact Paul Loos.

Immanuel Military Prayer
Lord, please hold our troops in your loving hands.  Protect them as they protect us.  Bless them and their families for their selfless acts they perform for us in our time of need.  Amen
           
 December Birthdays		        		     Anniversaries
 4th   Samantha Skinner	21st  Toby Rekart		30th Joe and Terri Jensen
 2nd   Olivia Owens		20th Lewie Bokelman		31st  Harry and MaryAnn Schneider
 2nd   Carole Will		20th  Jordan Loos		
 6th   Dan Owens		21st Lea Brock				Shut Ins			 
12th Easton Anderson		26th Ryleigh Jensen		Esther and Eddie Burback		
14th MaryAnn Schneider	28th Payton Owens		        Marie Green
17th Billy Rekart						      Vangie Brehm       			
18th Katie Brock						      Elizabeth Bixby
 19th Harry Schneider
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